From: <u>Dr. Scott Leibsle</u>

To: <u>Janis Perry</u>; <u>Brian Oakey</u>; <u>Dr. Bill Barton</u>; <u>Mitchell Vermeer</u>

Subject: FW: {External}RE: Dairy Byproduct Rulemaking Date: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 1:41:57 PM

Janis - Please add this to the rulemaking record. I have received responses from all stakeholders and currently, 3 stakeholders are of the opinion that the rulemaking should continue through next year and 1 stakeholder believes the rulemaking should be terminated. We should meet soon to make the final decision and inform the stakeholders.

From: marvrpatten@gmail.com [mailto:marvrpatten@gmail.com]

Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 1:35 PM

To: Dr. Scott Leibsle

Subject: {External}RE: Dairy Byproduct Rulemaking

Scott,

At this MPI is of the opinion that the best path forward is to continue the negotiated rulemaking through next year. Thank you for your patience on the matter.

Marv

From: Dr. Scott Leibsle <Scott.Leibsle@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV>

Sent: Tuesday, August 20, 2019 8:36 AM

To: marvrpatten@gmail.com

Subject: FW: Dairy Byproduct Rulemaking

Marv -

Would you mind sending me a brief summary of the official position of MPI as to the path going forward for this rulemaking. Thank you.

Scott

From: Dr. Scott Leibsle

Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 2:52 PM To: marvrpatten@gmail.com; Austin Hopkins Subject: Dairy Byproduct Rulemaking

Mary & Austin -

At the rulemaking today, due to a lack of consensus amongst stakeholders, both IDA and Farm Bureau voted to continue the rulemaking through next year to allow additional time for conversation and outreach with their constituents. I know I have spoken to both of you informally on the phone, but I would appreciate it if you could both respond to me in writing as to the position of your organizations so I can enter it into the rulemaking record. The two options are to either declare "no consensus" and terminate the rulemaking or to request the rulemaking continue through next year and we reconvene next spring and try to negotiate the final language of the

nutrient management standard and the rule. Please keep in mind that if you desire to continue the rulemaking, the agency strongly urges that you continue discussions and solicit feedback from your members in the interim period that you can report back to the rulemaking committee your findings and position next spring. Thanks for you participation in this rulemaking...I look forward to receiving your responses.

Scott R. Leibsle DVM, DABVP

Deputy Administrator
Division of Animal Industries
Idaho State Department of Agriculture
2270 Old Penitentiary Road
Boise, ID 83712
208.332.8540
scott.leibsle@isda.idaho.gov

